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NNJSDA Presidentsô Message 
The election of officers at the April dele-

gates meeting resulted in some changes. We 

(Mike Szekula, left, and Vic Ammons, right) 

are co-presidents. Ralph Serio is now 1st vice 

president, along with Nancy Ammons. Kathy 

Randall and Tony Milito have rejoined the board  

as treasurers, while Al Kendziora is helping Sig Eisele as assistant treasurer. Other 

officers were reelected: 2nd vice presidents Mimi Corpel and Claire Zimmerman, 3rd 

vice president Carol Casale, corresponding secretary Greg Kushla, and recording 

secretaries Phyllis Bugal and Maureen Pedersen. Ed LaPlante has taken over for Dan 

Koft as CCNJ liaison to the NNJSDA board. Thanks to Dan and our other outgoing 

board members: Judy Kendziora as treasurer and Barbara Berger as trustee/advisor. 

See page 2 for a complete list of current NNJSDA officers and other board members. 

Our recent graduates have been honing their skills at NNJSDA and club dances, 

so they have had more experience and fun with different callers and new friends. They 

are discovering what a great activity square dancing is around the country and world. 

One of the Associationôs main tasks is providing a variety of dance opportunities. 

Our policy is to hire out-of-area callers to offer the new voices and new ways of 

mixing up calls that make square dancing so much fun. If you experience an interest-

ing caller from another region at a festival or elsewhere, let Nancy or Ralph know. 

Note from Vic: Speaking of other places, Nancy and I have square danced in 

Texas and round danced in Germany, where we did have some difficulty conversing 

during breaks (Nancy says the same thing about the Texan accents). But any difficulty 

on the dance floor was mostly due to my bad hearing! Look for opportunities to dance 

while you are on vacation, pretty much anywhere in the United States and wherever 

our troops have been stationed. (Our soldiers are great ambassadors for square 

dancing.) Youôll meet friendly people, and maybe get pointers on sights in the area. 

Closer to home, the 64th National Square Dance Convention in Springfield, 

Massachusetts, included a good New Jersey representation among the more than 4,000 

dancers (only Massachusetts and California had more). About 1,900 dancers are 

already registered for next yearôs convention in Des Moines, Iowa! Please come; 

youôll certainly have a great time. 

Remember the Mini-Festival! Mark your calendars now for November 8, 2015. 

There will be three great callers for your dancing pleasure: Jet Roberts and Pat 

Carnathan from California and Jeremy Butler from Virginia. Tim Eum from Alabama 

will cue the rounds. We have a new location: Parsippany High School. Dancing will 

start at 1:00 and go straight through to 6:30. Registration information is on page 35. 

The Midterm Dance for students and angels will be on January 24, 2016, 

immediately following the delegates meeting. All of the class instructors for our 

member clubs will be invited to call; the dance will be held at the PeopleCare Center 

in Bridgewater from 2:00-5:00. 

We know that club presidents missed having a dinner meeting last year, so we 

have scheduled one for February 20, 2016, at the Montville Senior House. 

The entire Association board really wants to make your dancing as pleasurable 

and accessible as possible, while not interfering with the clubs. Last year a number of 

changes were made in how dances are scheduled and conducted, based on input from 

member clubs. The Association doesnôt function for itself; its whole purpose is to 

serve dancers in the northern New Jersey area. Vic Ammons and Mike Szekula 
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For added convenience, all NNJSDA event information is now listed on this page, including host clubs. 

NNJSDA EVENTS AND LOCATIONS 

September 2015 March 
13 Delegates Meeting (Sunday)   7 Grand Square Deadline 
 Bridgewater ï 2:00 13 NNJSDA Dance (Sunday) 
October  Caldwell ï MS/PL/RD, 7:30 
11 NNJSDA Dance (Sunday)  Ken Ritucci/Steve Bradt 
 Bridgewater ï MS/PL, 2:00  Hosts: RocklandRockytops, WW/H&C 
 Kevin Bersing, Charlie Trapp April 
 Hosts: AleMo, Circle Eights   2 NNJSDA Dance (Saturday) 
November  Bridgewater ï PL/A1,A2/RD, 2:00 
  8 Mini-Festival (Sunday)  Scot Byars/Erin Byars 
 Parsippany ï MS/PL/A/RD-C  Hosts: Hi Taws, Motiv8ors, Times Sq. 
 Jet Roberts, Pat Carnathan, 17 Delegates Meeting (Sunday) 
 Jeremy Butler/Tim Eum, 1:00-6:30  West Orange ï 2:00 
January 2016  Grand Square Distribution 
31 Delegates Meeting (11:00) May 
 Midterm Dance (Sunday) 22 NNJSDA Dance (Sunday) 
 Bridgewater ï Student MS, 2:00  Montville ï MS/PL/RD, 2:00 
 Class Teachers ï Clothing Sale  Ralph Peacock/Christina Eum 
 Hosts: Rutgers, Y Squares  Hosts: Reelers, WW/H&C 
February June 
20 Presidents Dinner (Saturday)   4 NNJSDA Dance (Saturday) 
 Montville ï 5:00  Bridgewater ï MS/PL/RD, 7:30 
29 NNJSDA Dance (Monday)  Ted Lizotte/Mary Pickett 
 Elmwood Park ï MS/PL/RD, 7:30  Hosts: Bee Sharps, Y Squares 
 Betsy Gotta/Roy Gotta  
 Hosts: Belles & Beaux, FAD  

 

Bridgewater: PeopleCare Center, 120 Finderne Ave. 08807 
Caldwell: St. Aloysius Church, 219 Bloomfield Ave. 07006 

Elmwood Park: VFW, 6 Veterans Pl. 07407 
Montville: Senior House, 356 Route 202 (Main Rd.) 07045 

Parsippany: Parsippany High School, 309 Baldwin Rd. 07054 
West Orange: 300 Executive Dr. 07052 

 

Dance Inquiries: Nancy Ammons 908-566-7580; cell for dance 908-763-4593 
 

REMINDER: NEW GRAND SQUARE PUBLICATION SCHEDULE 
Fall/Winter/Spring issue: events from September through June. This will provide the 

full schedule at a glance for half of the NNJSDA clubs (those that do not dance in summer). 

Summer/Maps issue: events from May through September (overlapping with the 

previous issue for continuous coverage) plus list of CCNJ callers and map supplement. 

Both issues will be posted on the NNJSDA website, as usual. In addition, 

modifications to the online version will be posted as needed, together with a list of changes 

for easy reference. Readers will always have access to up-to-date information. 

Other methods of notifying dancers will remain available as well: NNJSDA email 

info-list, club and Association websites, and flyers distributed at delegates meetings. 

Important: Dancers without electronic access should confirm details with the club, 

especially when raiding or when in doubt about weather cancellations. 
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2015-16 MAINSTREAM CLASSES 

T = Teacher; CC = Class Coordinator; TBA = To Be Announced. Because changes may occur, please call 

class coordinators to confirm starting dates, halls, and other details. Notify the editor of any corrections. 

SUNDAY 

Flemington ï Hunterdon Flutterwheels ï Open house: Feb. 14, 2016, 1:30; Classes start: Feb. 21, 

1:30; Echo Hill Lodge, 43 Lilac Dr. 08822; T = Ed Kerns; CC = Richard Moody, 908-231-1194, 

richardwmoody@msn.com, Anthony Casale, 908-638-6016, thefunfactory@earthlink.net 

Somerset ï Rutgers Promenaders ï Open house: Sept. 20, 1:30; Classes start: Oct. 4, 1:30; Franklin 

Township Senior Center, 505 DeMott Ln. 08873; T = Dan Koft; CC = Barbara Kimmel, 732-254-

7562, bjkimmel46@yahoo.com, Kathleen Donahue, 732-791-3783, kathleensunshine@gmail.com 

MONDAY 

Bridgewater ï Bee Sharps ï Open house: Sept. 21, 7:30; Classes start: Sept. 28, 8:15; Adamsville 

School, 400 Union Ave. 08807; T = Gardner Patton; CC = Mary Ellen Freese, 908-526-4626, 

gcp6@optonline.net, Lynn & Dave Kleszyk, 908-526-5864, vze112@verizon.net 

Paramus ï Circle Eights ï Open houses: Sept. 21 and 28, 7:30; Classes start: Oct. 5, 7:30; East Brook 

Middle School, 190 Spring Valley Rd. 07652; T = Paul Ingis; CC = Wina Mazile, 201-444-7499, 

winamaz@gmail.com, Mary Reeder 201-880-5924, reederm@optonline.net 

Towaco ï Lakeland Squares ï Open house: Sept. 21, 7:30; Classes start: Sept. 28, 7:30; Good Shepherd 

Episcopal Church, 9 Two Bridges Rd. 07082; T = Fran Wadel; CC = Kathy Keener, 973-366-8064, 

lakelandsquares@hotmail.com, Asst. CC = Audrey Geraghty, 973-538-3134, ageraghty1@optonline.net 

TUESDAY 

Clark ï Y Squares ï Open house: Sept. 15, 7:30; Classes start: Oct. 6, 7:30; Hehnly School, 590 

Raritan Rd. 07066; T = Ed LaPlante; CC = Sunny Kordower, 732-499-7726, tedsun@comcast.net 

Leonardo ï Middletown Ramblers ï Open house: Sept. 25, 7:00; Thompson Park Activity Barn #2, 

805 Newman Springs Rd., Lincroft 07738; Classes start: Sept. 29, 7:30; Henry Hudson Trail 

Activity Center, 945 St. Route 36 07737; T = Larry Sherwood; CC = Beverly Yackel, 732-747-

8505, byackel@verizon.net, Betty Scharmann, 732-291-1188, bscharmann@comcast.net 

Manhattan, NYC ï Times Squares ï Open houses: Sept. 26, 7:30, Location TBA; Sept. 29, 7:30, PS 3, 

480 Hudson St. 10022; Classes start: Oct. 6, 6:30; PS 3; T = Nick Martellacci; CC = TBA 

Newton ï Kittatinny Rangers ï Open houses: Sept. 22 and 29, 7:30; Classes start: Sept. 22, 7:30; 

Halsted Middle School, 59 Halsted St. 07860; T = Mary Moody; CC = Marjie Kirby, 973-250-4244, 

marjorieckirby@gmail.com, Ron Kornmiller, 973-383-7101, rkornmil@ptd.net 

Randolph ï Reelers ï Open house: Jan. 26, 2016, 7:00; Classes start: Feb. 2, 7:00; Ironia School, 303 Dover-

Chester Rd. (Rt. 513) 07869; T = Dan Tapper; CC = Kathy Fetch, 973-590-2747, kfetch@optimum.net 

WEDNESDAY 

Brooklyn, NY ï AleMo Squares ï Open house: Sept. 30, 7:00; Classes start: Sept. 30, 7:00; Sts. Simon 

and Jude Lower Church, 185 Van Sicklen St. 11223; T = Don Coy; CC = Caroline Parlato, 718-745-

3793, katiep0721@gmail.com 

Nanuet, NY ï RocklandRockytops ï Open house: Sept. 18, 7:30; West Nyack Firehouse Hall, 42 

Strawtown Rd., West Nyack 10994; Classes start: Oct. 7, 7:00; Nanuet High School Cafeteria, 103 

Church St. 10954; T = Fran Wadel; CC = Marie Ford, 845-620-7519, bernadou4@yahoo.com 

THURSDAY 

Glen Rock ï Belles & Beaux ï Open house: Sept. 10, 7:30; Classes start: Sept. 10, 7:30; Glen Rock Central 

School, 600 Maple Ave. 07452; T = Fran Wadel; CC = Mimi Corpel, 201-745-5698, mimi47mc@gmail.com 

2015-16 PLUS CLASSES 

Bridgewater ï Bee Sharps ï Classes start: Monday, Sept. 28, 7:00; Adamsville School, 400 Union 

Ave. 08807; T = Gardner Patton; CC = Mary Ellen Freese, 908-526-4626, gcp6@optonline.net, 

Lynn & Dave Kleszyk, 908-526-5864, vze112@verizon.net 

Dumont ï Western Wheelers/Hix & Chix ï Classes start: Sunday, Oct. 4, 3:00; Dumont Senior Center, 

39 Dumont Ave. 07628; T = Fran Wadel; CC = Bob Bachmann, 201-664-4348, powerseat2@msn.com 

Parsippany ï Lakeland Squares ï Classes start: Tuesday, Sept. 15, 7:00; St. Gregoryôs Church, 480 S. Bever-

wyck Rd. 07054; T = Fran Wadel; CC = Kathy Keener, 973-366-8064, lakelandsquares@hotmail.com 

Randolph ï Reelers ï Classes start: Tuesday, Sept. 22, 7:00; Ironia School, 303 Dover-Chester Rd. 

(Rt. 513) 07869; T = Dan Tapper; CC = Kathy Fetch, 973-590-2747, kfetch@optimum.net 
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Friends Donôt Let Their Friends Not Square Dance! 
I know, I know! A double negative will make your Lit and Comp 101 professor 

knock points off your final grade. But isnôt that title catchier than: ñWhy you should 

grab your friends by the collar and drag them kicking and screaming to square dance 

lessons for their own goodò? 

In their book Younger Next Year, Chris Crowley and Henry Lodge explain that 

exercise is important to our physical health as we pass into middle age and beyond. 

Why? Forgive me for being blunt, but when an older person stops exercising, he tacitly 

gives his body permission to shut down é permanently! Have you ever seen someone 

recover from a long illness? When my father suffered a heart attack, he was bedridden 

for several months and lost coordination, muscle strength, and bone density. His first 

steps, made with the help of two nurses, reminded me of a toddler learning to walk. 

The good news is that any regular weight-bearing exercise ï including walking ï 

sends your body all the signals it needs to know that youôre still vital. But if walking 

can keep your body healthy, why take up square dancing? 

Well, if the idea of spending more time together isnôt a good enough reason for 

your friends, you can share the results of a 21-year study on recreational activities and 

aging conducted by the Albert Einstein College of Medicine, which was published in 

the New England Journal of Medicine in June 2003. 

The study shows that the best recreational activities keep the mind working as 

well as the body. At the top of this list are actions requiring split-second, rapid-fire 

decision-making. Doesnôt that sound like modern western square dancing?! 

The old-time square dancing, like ballroom dancing, involves performing learned 

patterns. While good for the body, these dance types donôt keep the brain elastic or 

build the new neural connections that can help fight off dementia. Modern western 

square dancing requires you to respond to the unexpected patterns delivered by the 

caller while keeping your body moving in time to the music ï literally what the doctor 

ordered to fight off the negative effects of aging. 

Bottom line: Square dancing is good for your body and brain, and you usually get 

a slice of pie, too! So if you really love your friends, nag encourage them to sign up for 

lessons this fall. Donôt let your younger friends off the hook either. Square dancing 

will start building up their neural bank accounts well in advance of the onset of aging. 

Here are links to two articles that provide a more in-depth look at the science: 

nejm.org/doi/full/10.1056/NEJMoa022252 and socialdance.stanford.edu/syllabi/smarter.htm. 

Nick Martellacci, Caller, 718-624-5665 
 

Congratulations, Patrons! 
Visited at least 11 NNJSDA Member Clubs 

(Note: Number indicates how many times Patron has been earned.) 
Earned free dance coupon and dangle 

Barbara Berger: 4 
Mark Bippes: 2 
Larry Bugal: 11 
Rose Cemprola: 1 
Chick Cicalo: 3 
 

Peter Collette: 15, 16 
Sylvia Collette: 15, 16 
Patricia Duemig: 1, 2 
Tom Duemig: 1 
Eleanor Frank: 12, 13, 14 
Steve Frank: 12, 13, 14 

Charyl Greenberg: 1 
Lise Greene: 3 
Ann Rothfuss: 5 
Ellen Ward: 1 
Claire Zimmerman: 3 
 

Download your Patron form at NNJSDA.org (Documents). 
  

http://www.nejm.org/doi/full/10.1056/NEJMoa022252
http://socialdance.stanford.edu/syllabi/smarter.htm
http://www.nnjsda.org/
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Guide to Being a Great Angel 
1. Smile! Be encouraging. Be gentle with your attitude and words. 

2. Wear your name badge; it helps to make things more personal and friendly. 

3. Do not talk during the tip. The students need to hear the caller/teacher clearly and 

without distractions. Save any comments you want to make until after the tip. 

4. Do exactly what the caller/teacher calls. For example, do not do a Swing before a 

Promenade unless it is called. 
5. Do not rush through a call. Students need time to process what they hear the 

caller/teacher say, and then they need more time to react. 

6. Help to keep the formations neat. For example, lines and columns should be 

relatively straight. Try to keep your lines and waves parallel to the walls (not diagonal) 

and to each other. This will make it easier for the students to identify both the 

formations and their position in them. 

7. You are the example the students see. Do the calls accurately, without taking short 

cuts and without adding flourishes. Examples: During Dosado, a dancer faces the same 

wall throughout the call. Circle to a Line is not defined as Slap and Veer. There are no 

hand contacts in Weave the Ring. Do not add a twirl after a Swing. 

8. Use hand contacts consistently to establish formations and keep them neat. Establish 

eye contact with everyone in your square, especially the person with whom you are 

about to interact. (Refer to Tips for Your Tips articles at nnjsda.org/grand_square.) 

9. If you notice someone repeatedly making the same mistake during a tip, at the end 

of the tip you can (a) give the student the name of the call and suggest he/she approach 

the caller for clarification, or (b) give the caller the studentôs name and the call 

involved and let that person handle the matter as he/she sees fit. 

10. Try to review the call definitions before the classes in a handbook or at a website 

such as tamtwirlers.org/tamination/info/index.html or callerlab.org/Dance-Programs. 

Jan Thompson, Motiv8ors 
 

Letter from a Reader 
Iôve noticed that some dancers add flourishes to their steps, such as ñbouncingò 

and kicking their feet out. Unfortunately, one of the times that I was kicked in the 

ankle, I fell down because of it. Please be considerate of your fellow dancers. 

It is dangerous to bounce or kick so much that you injure others. I work with 

handicapped individuals, and we have seen that even a slight mishandling can cause a 

fracture. Many dancers are older and have osteoporosis ï making it easier for them to 

break a bone, and taking longer to heal when they are injured. 

If a dance floor (such as a hard cement surface) does not ñgive,ò your feet take a 

pounding with every step, and bouncing intensifies the pounding. As we age, this can 

lead to foot injuries such as plantar fasciitis, in which there is pain along the entire 

sole. Untreated, it becomes a chronic condition that may not be helped even with 

surgery. Bouncing could end your square dancing activities. 

Bouncing never was, and never will be, essential to square dancing. It is, after all, 

called square dancing, not square bouncing! Letôs demonstrate the steps as defined in 

our manuals and codified by Callerlab. If we execute the steps smoothly and in precise 

time with the beats of the music, the square will hold together better and no one will be 

inadvertently injured by a flying foot. Modern western square dancing is an art form 

and should be treated with dignity. We do not need to add anything extra to the dance 

form ï except grace. Ann Lovatt, Kittatinny Rangers and Lakeland Squares 

  

http://nnjsda.org/grand_square/
http://tamtwirlers.org/tamination/info/index.html
http://www.callerlab.org/Dance-Programs
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November 20-22, 2015 

*********   NNNEEEWWW   LLLOOOCCCAAATTTIIIOOONNN   *********   
The Yorktowne Hotel ï York, Pennsylvania 

Three Full-Time Halls: 
Plus, A2, C1 (w/extra C2 tips) 

 Dancing Friday 7:30 PM to Sunday 11:30 AM 
Computer square rotation in A2 and C1/C2 

2 wood floors and 1 composite floor 
 

Send registration and checks to: 

Roy Gotta, 2 Laurel Place, 
North Brunswick, NJ 08902 

Make checks payable to Harvest Moon Classic 
 

For info:  Roy Gotta 732-249-2086 
or hmc234@gmail.com 

 
Make room reservations at 

Yorktowne Hotel 

48 East Market St. 
York, PA 17401 

Phone:  800-233-9324 

Request the 
Harvest Moon Classic 

room block for 
$89 + tax room rate. 

 

   Calling Staff    Cuer  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Ron Libby  Tim Marriner  John Marshall  Tom Miller  Roy Gotta  

 

5ŀƴŎŜ wŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǘƛƻƴ άIŀǊǾŜǎǘ aƻƻƴ /ƭŀǎǎƛŎέ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ нл-22, 2015 

 Through Nov. 1, 2015 After Nov. 1, 2015 

 Full Dance Package ____ $50 p/p ____ $60 p/p 

 Sat. All Day/Evening Package ____ $40 p/p ____ $50 p/p 

Last Name ______________________  His _________________  Hers ________________  

Street  ____________________________________________________________________  

City ____________________________________  State ________  Zip  ________________  

Phone ___________________ Email  ________________________________________  

Amount Enclosed $                      Circle preferred dance program     Plus     A2     C1     C2 

Website harvest.greatdances.net 

 

           
  

Harvest Moon Classic 

file:///C:/Users/Ann/Documents/Ad%20Editor%20current/_02%20Work%20folder/hmc234@gmail.com
http://www.harvest.greatdances.net/index.html
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[This article is part of a series highlighting people active in the NNJSDA.] 

Nancy and Vic Ammons 

 

Along with their love of square dancing, 

husband-and-wife team Nancy and Vic Ammons 

share duties in the NNJSDA: Nancy as 1st 

vice president and Vic as co-president. 

The high school sweethearts started 

dancing in 1994 when Vic gave his wife the 

gift of lessons to celebrate their 25th wedding 

anniversary. ñHe heard about lessons at Bee 

Sharps from members of our church, Gene and 

Ann Carr,ò Nancy recalls. 

An electrician since age 11, Vic worked 

in his fatherôs contracting business, and is now 

a senior electrical engineer with Jacobs Engineering in Philadelphia. He is a true 

handyman who designed and built the coupleôs house on 21 acres of woodlands in 

Hillsborough. His interests include beekeeping, woodworking, and Sudoku. 

A certified public accountant, Nancy is the chief financial officer of the Kessler 

Foundation in West Orange. Unlike her husband, Nancy says she has no hobbies other 

than dancing. ñIôm a workaholic and a night owl,ò she quips. 

After meeting in high school, Nancy and Vic married while in college and went on 

to graduate from North Carolina State University ï Nancy with a degree in English 

Education, and Vic in Engineering Operations. Then Vic entered the Army, and their 

first child, Dan, was born in Heidelberg, Germany. Dan is now an emergency room 

doctor married to a pediatrician, and they have two children. Returning from Europe 

after three and a half years, Vic and Nancy completed MBAs at Rutgers University, 

and expanded their family with two more children: Becky, now a special education 

teacher and mother of two, and Jon, an attorney with an 18-month-old. 

Nancy and Vic have a dog and many cats. They also care for a colony of feral cats, 

and Nancy recently worked with a local animal shelter to trap, neuter, and release 10 of 

them. In addition, she caught and found homes for nine kittens. 

With their busy schedules, Nancy and Vic look forward to their dance time. 

Indeed, square dancing is a family affair; Nancyôs sister and brother-in-law, Jeanne and 

Dan Hart, are dancers, and they often spend Labor Day weekend at Cherry Ridge. 

Nancy and Vic have held every office in Bee Sharps except class coordinator, and 

are currently presidents again. They also served as Bee Sharps delegates to Five Clubs, 

an association (now consisting of three clubs) that offers summer and New Yearôs Eve 

dances. Later, they became coordinators of the group. In addition, they took Advanced 

lessons with Mike Jacobs and were members of Mountain Squares. 

After square dancing for about five years, Vic and Nancy started learning rounds 

with Roy Gotta, and later with Mary Pickett, Steve Bradt, and Tom Denniston and 

Ellen McCabe. They were influenced by the graceful dancing of some Bee Sharps, 

especially Mary and Bob King and Irma Huhn and her late husband, John. Since they 

often partner with singles during squares, doing rounds allows them to dance together 

between tips. 

ñItôs an opportunity to do something together a few nights a week,ò Nancy says of 

squaring and circling up with her husband. ñIn fact, it may be the only time during the 

workweek when we see each other!ò Robin Friedman, Kittatinny Rangers 
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Location: 

Hotel Woodbridge at Metropark 
Iselin, NJ 

For reservations call:  732-494-6200 
Room Rate:  $115 per night double or king 

 Registration per person: 

Beginning September 1, 2015 $130 
2015 Mainstream Graduates $80 

Start planning your entry for the 
Costume Contest and the Fancy Footwear Contest! 

 

For more information, visit our webpage at timessquares.org/pumpkin.htm 
or email the Fly-In Committee at mail@timessquares.org 

 Name:   ___________________________________________________  

 Address:   _________________________________________________  

 City/State/Zip:   _____________________________________________  

 Email:   ___________________________________________________  

 Phone:   ___________________________________________________  

 Club:   ____________________________________________________  

 Program:   _________________________________________________  

Complete one form per dancer. 
Make check payable to ñTimes Squares Square Dance Club, Inc.ò 
and mail to:  Bill Wolff, 230 Jay Street #2C, Brooklyn, NY 11201 
Requests for refunds must be made before September 30, 2015. 

  

http://www.timessquares.org/pumpkin.htm
mailto:mail@timessquares.org
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Where in the World Have Our Dancers Been? 
Memorable Dance Moments Submitted by Grand Square Readers 

 

Florida Escape: We were fortunate enough to spend a few weeks in Florida last 

winter ï escaping some of the New Jersey snow! We enjoyed playing golf, swimming, 

and dancing with several clubs: Heel and Toe in St. Cloud, Whirl and Twirl in 

Orlando, Hoedowners in Casselberry, and Temple Twirlers in Tampa. We had visited  

the first three clubs during the previous 

winter, and were pleasantly surprised at 

how many people remembered us and 

welcomed us back like old friends. 

In the photo, weôre on the left 

along with other ñfirst-timersò at Temple 

Twirlers, where we were all introduced 

and presented with visitor dangles.  

Pat and Tom Duemig, Circle Eights and Western Wheelers/Hix & Chix 

 

 

Fancy Meeting You Here: My husband, Rick, 

and I were vacationing in the Berkshires this summer. 

On a tour of the Clark Museum in Williamstown, 

Massachusetts, we were reminded what a small world 

it is. We ran into Irene and Harold Stoller of Reelers, 

who were visiting with Ireneôs college roommate. We 

enjoyed the opportunity to share square dance and 

vacation stories. 

Gerry Beatty Savino, Circle Eights 

National Convention 2015 in Springfield, Massachusetts: Way to go, New 

Jersey dancers! We had the third highest representation of any state, with a sea of 

green flowing proudly in the Parade of States. Some of the huge contingent of Garden 

State dancers is shown below. Thanks to Joanne Ingis for the photo. 
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Holiday Dinner-Dance 
Sunday, December 6, 2015 

 

11 AM to 4 PM  

Mainstream, Plus, and Rounds  

 

Caller: Tom Miller    Cuer: Mary Pickett 
 

Full 5-Course Dinner: Fruit Cup, Green Salad, Pasta Plate, Roast Beef, 

Chicken, Dessert, Birch Beer, Wine, and Beer.  ALL YOU CAN EAT! 

$45 per person ~ guests welcome 
 

The Brownstone House 
351 W. Broadway, Paterson, NJ 07522-1978 

Phone: 973-595-8582 
 

For more information: Call John Huettemann at 201-852-7514, 
email us at gssdca@gmail.com, or visit our website at gssdca.wix.com/gssdca. 

 

Directions : 

Route 46 East to Union Blvd. Nor th/Totowa/Paterson (go under overpass).  

Take Union Blvd. until it dead ends (2.8 miles); turn left on W.  Broadway.  

Pass one blinker to traffic signal (about 4 blocks). Immediately beyond traffic 

signal, Brownstone is on the left.  

 

Route 80 West  to Exit 55B (Totowa/Union Blvd.). Proceed as above.  

 

Route 80 East to Exit 53 (Route 46 East). Follow directions as above for Route 46 

East. 

" ----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------"  

Make check in the amount of $45 per person payable to GSSDCA and mail to: 

John Huettemann, 1 Joseph Street, Moonachie, NJ 07074-1026 

Reservations should be received by December 1, 2015. 

 

Name _____________________ Address  ___________________________________  

 

City ____________________________ State _______ Zip+4  ___________________  

 

Phone _____________________ Email  ____________________________________  

  

Garden State Square Dance Campers Association 

 

mailto:gssdca@gmail.com
http://www.gssdca.wix.com/gssdca
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APPALACHIAN  
CALLERS SCHOOL 

 

 

 

Betsy Gotta 
New Jersey 

CALLERLAB 

Accredited 

Caller-Coach 

2015 

School Information 

 
Tuition : 

$350 

No charge for accompanying partner. 

Food and lodging not included (see 

below). 

 

Dates: 

Starts Sunday Nov. 8 at 2:00 PM 

Ends Thursday Nov. 12 at noon 

 

Location: 

Cacapon Resort 

818 Cacapon Lodge Drive 

Berkeley Springs, WV 25411 

 

Lodging: 

$72 + tax in the Cacapon Lodge 

Pet-friendly cottages also available. 

 

Food: 

Full restaurant on site and many local 

restaurants 

 

    

 

 

 

Tom Miller 
Pennsylvania 
CALLERLAB 

Accredited 

Caller-Coach 

    

 

 

 

John Marshall 
Virginia 

 

International 

Caller-Coach 

The program is designed to encourage you and challenge you, not only in the way  
you call and teach, but in the way you approach the activity and your profession. 

Everything under ONE roof!!! 

School ï Lodging ï Restaurant 
at the beautiful 

Cacapon Resort State Park 
Berkeley Springs, West Virginia 

For more information 

about the facility:  

cacaponresort.com 

To download full brochure and registration form, go to gottadance.eboard.com. 

Or contact Betsy Gotta at ugottadance@optonline.net or 732-249-2086. 

  

http://www.cacaponresort.com/
http://www.gottadance.eboard.com/
mailto:ugottadance@optonline.net
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Five Clubs 2015 New Yearõs Eve 
 

DINNER / DANCE  
 

Joe Landi, Caller 
Russ Booz, Cuer 

 

Chisholm Community  Center 
100 South Springfield Avenue at Shunpike Road 

Springfield , NJ  07081 
 

Newly renovated, with wooden floor. Centrally located, 
near the G. S. Parkway Union Exits, and Routes 22 and 78. 

 

 
 

Only $35 / Person! 
 

Reservations Due December 22 é No Walk-Ins  
 

Send your check, payable to Five Clubs , to: 
 

Chris and Don Randolp h 
143 North Haledon Avenue  
North Haledon, NJ  07508 

 

Include all attendee names, phone number, and an email address for confirmation. 
 

Questions?  Mary and Bob Nilan  
marybobnilan@comcast.net or 732-574-3427 

 

 

  

  7:00 PM Hors dõOeuvres and Socializing 

  8:00 PM Hot Buffet Dinner and Dessert  

  9:30 PM Alternating MS/PL/RD  

12:00 AM Happy New Year Toast! 

mailto:marybobnilan@comcast.net
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 CCNJ Presidentôs Message 

Note: For a roster of the Callersô Council of New Jersey, 

including contact information, visit ccnjcallers.com. 

Folks: Late this past spring, I stepped down as 

president of CCNJ with a heavy heart. By the time you 

read this, Kathy and I will have moved out of New Jersey 

and a new CCNJ president will be elected shortly. 

Our sincere apologies for the disruption this has caused; it was not the way we 

had planned to make the move, but sometimes you just have go with the flow and 

timing of life changes. 

A new dance season is starting and many clubs will be gearing up for ñprogressive 

dancesò (also referred to as classes or lessons), with an eye on recruiting new people 

into our activity. The officers, club members, and caller should be working together to 

make your progressive dances as enjoyable and inviting as possible. (Dances are much 

more fun than classes or lessons, hence the suggested name.) Interacting with many 

friendly people who are helpful and supportive should go a long way toward making 

dances successful. Think about what a kind word, a guiding (but never shoving) hand, 

and a smiling face did for you when you started. Please remember to ñpay it forwardò 

with the new dancers. 

Communication among all parties, including the newer dancers, will ease the 

work and prevent difficulties that put the club, caller, and dancers off track. Talk about 

what is expected by all concerned (what the club expects of the caller and vice versa, 

what the new dancers should expect of the club/caller and vice versa). 

To me, a successful recruitment is not in the number of new dancers who start, but 

in how many of them complete the season and then become active club members. 

Also, dancer success should not be measured by the number of programs in which one 

is proficient, but by how much fun one has when dancing. Officers, dancers, and 

callers should speak together (and listen to one another) about what will make the 

progressive and club dances they sponsor more fun, entertaining, and inviting. 

I will leave you with a couple of final thoughts. If you find yourself stressing out 

at a dance, take a step back, and then a deep breath. Remember that we frequently 

cannot change what happens to us or how others behave toward us, but we can choose 

our reaction and the attitude we display. If you see another dancer who is stressed, step 

up and offer the kind word and friendly face he or she needs. You may find an 

unexpected new friend when you follow this guideline both on and off the dance floor. 

I will be back in the area now and again as time allows. Take care, and I hope to 

see you all dancing soon. 
Ad on page 53 Dan Koft, Past President (koft@comcast.net) 848-391-9153 

 

WHERE IN THE WORLD WILL YOU BE DANCING THIS SEASON? 
 

Whereôs the Dance: wheresthedance.com ï click on ñEventsò or other links 
Square Dance Resource Net: ceder.net ï click on ñEventò or ñClubò 

(formerly dosado.com) 
 

Remember: Any website is only as good as the information provided, so 
confirm events in advance. Clubs: Please designate a member to keep your 
events updated on all sites, including NNJSDA.org. 

  

http://ccnjcallers.com/
mailto:koft@comcast.net
http://wheresthedance.com/
http://ceder.net/
http://dosado.com/
http://www.nnjsda.org/
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Resort Location 
Occidental Grand Xcaret 

Riviera Maya, Mexico 

· All Inclusive · 4-Star Hotel 

· All Meals, Snacks  · Shows/ 
 and Beverages   Live Entertainment 

· 11 Restaurants · 5 Pools, 10 Jacuzzis 

· Free Dolphinarium · 2 Tennis Courts 

· Fitness Center 

· Square Dance Workshops 

· Round Dance Teaches 

Deluxe Accommodations 

starting at $1211 
 

p/p USD 

Call for category upgrades. 

All rooms have a terrace or balcony 
Includes all taxes, gratuities, and dance fees. 

To receive all of the amenities 
and be part of our group, 

you must book this trip through us. 
Refunds through October 20, 2015. 

AT LEAST 12 DANCE SESSIONS ς ALL CASUAL ATTIRE 
Carpeted Ba l l room and T i led Open-Air  Theater 

Deposit required: $250 p/p ς Book early as space is limited 

To register for the Escape: 

Checks and money orders accepted 

Credit card payments accepted on our 
website at travelsquaredtravel.com 

Send your check/money order payable to: 

Travel Squared Travel, Inc. 
18 Foster Ave. 

Havertown, PA 19083 

If you have questions, 
do not hesitate to call or email 

Jeff Kaufman 
267-844-1544 or 

jeff@travelsquaredtravel.com 

Dancing Registration 

# Dancers ________ 

Full Name  ______________________________  

 Badge Name/Nickname  _________________  

Full Name  ______________________________  

 Badge Name/Nickname  _________________  

Address  ________________________________  

City _______________ State ___ Zip  ________  

Home Phone ___________ Cell  ____________  

Email  __________________________________  

Total Enclosed $________     Ã Check #  ______  

Please circle your preferred dance levels: 

Mainstream      Plus      Advanced      C1 
PH II      PH III      PH IV      PH V 

 

  

http://www.travelsquaredtravel.com/
mailto:jeff@travelsquaredtravel.com


 18 

 

CALLERS: Jerry Biggerstaff, Eric Henerlau, Tim Marriner, Tom Miller, Johnny Preston, 
Joe Saltel, Mike Sikorsky, Jerry Story  CUERS: Wayne and Barbara Blackford, 

Kay and Bob Kurczewski, Kristine and Bruce Nelson, Marie and Randy Preskitt 

Adult festival registration $45 ς Housing from $114 to $340 plus tax 

Website (including online registration form): wascaclubs.com 

More information/paper copies of forms: Tom and Nancy Stafford 
Phone: 703-573-8378   Email: FestivalRegistration@wascaclubs.com 

  

http://www.wascaclubs.com/pages/wasca-home-page/wascas-56th-festival-2015/2015-registration-housing-reservation-form.php
http://www.wascaclubs.com/
mailto:703-573-8378%20%20%20%20FestivalRegistration@wascaclubs.com
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Belles & Beaux presents  

òMurder at the Belles & Beaux Raidó 

Directed by our very own members 
 

Richard Ball and Margaret Kenter  

 

 
April 6, 2016  

Elmwood Park VFW Hall 
6 Veterans Place, Elmwood Park, NJ 

Doors Open at 7 PM ς Show Time 7:30 
Admission $8 at the door 

Caller Howard Richman ς MS with a PL tip 
 

Come see the talented members of Belles & Beaux 

 

Enjoy an evening of laughter, dancing,  

and light refreshments  

All are WELCOME at this event!  

Questions: contact Arlene Remington 201-444-9071 
  


